SB 1002 – Aligning Opportunities for Health Act of 2014
Sample Support Letter to the Author
Status Update:  On Monday, August 25, concurrence was granted in the Senate with a vote of 34-0.  Now that amendments taken in the Assembly have been approved by the Senate, SB 1002 (De Leon) Aligning Opportunities for Health will head to the Governor. Governor Brown has until to September 30 to sign or veto legislation. 
Email a copy of your letter to leg.unit@gov.ca.gov 
Please send an “cc” alexis@cfpa.net, jbartholow@wclp.org and Claire.Conlon@sen.ca.gov 

The Honorable Governor Edmund Gerald Brown
State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Support of SB 1002 as Amended August 18, 2014
Dear Governor Brown, 
[Name of your organization] is writing in support of SB 1002 (De Leόn), legislation that seeks to strengthen alignment between Medi-Cal and CalFresh reporting periods. Improved alignment will streamline benefit delivery and improve low-income Californians’ access to federally funded health and nutrition benefits. 
Many low-income Californians receive both CalFresh and Medi-Cal benefits. This is because the rules for eligibility for both programs are similar.  When possible, the state and county agencies should be allowed to reduce the administrative burden for program administrators and families alike and further the connection between nutrition and health by facilitating joint reporting and recertification processes. 
SB 1002 would clarify that a county may, under certain circumstances, align a household’s Medi-Cal redetermination date with the household’s CalFresh recertification date. Specifically, if a household receiving Medi-Cal submits a CalFresh application or recertification form and the information contained in that application/form does not result in a change in Medi-Cal eligibility, the county shall begin a new Medi-Cal eligibility period that aligns with the CalFresh period. 

California has taken great strides to improve dual enrollment and improve alignment between CalFresh and Medi-Cal. SB 1002 extends that work by improving program efficiencies for both administrators and the low-income families they serve.
Optional: Include a couple of sentences about why your organization supports and/or care about SB 1002 
For these reasons, [Name of your organization] supports SB 1002 and respectfully asks for signature.
Sincerely, 

Your name and title
CC: 
Jessica Bartholow, Western Center on Law and Poverty (co-sponsor) 

Alexis Fernández, California Food Policy Advocates (co-sponsor)


